
 
 

 

June 8, 2021 

 

Ontario Energy Board 

P.O. Box 2319 27th Floor 

2300 Yonge Street 

Toronto, Ontario  M4P 1E4 

 

Regarding: Lakefront Utilities Inc. Cost of Service Application – EB-2021-0039 

 

Lakefront Utilities Inc. (LUI/Lakefront) confirms the following intervention requests in Lakefront’s 2022 Cost 

of Service filing: 

 

1. Cobourg Taxpayers Association 

2. Energy Probe Research Foundation 

3. Northumberland Hills Hospital 

4. School Energy Coalition 

5. Vulnerable Energy Consumers Coalition 

 

Lakefront does not object to the participation of the intervenors summarized above. However, as noted in 

Exhibit 4, page 47, the intervenor costs included in the application were based on three intervenors (two of 

which are cost eligible) which was consistent with Lakefront’s 2017 Cost of Service Application. Lakefront 

indicated in Exhibit 4 that it reserves the right to adjust the forecast of intervenor costs if additional 

intervenors apply for cost eligible status in the 2022 Application. Consequently, Lakefront may be required to 

increase the costs included in the Application based on the quantity of interrogatories received from the 

additional intervenors.   

 

Should the board have questions regarding this matter please contact Adam Giddings at agiddings@lusi.on.ca 

or Dereck Paul at dpaul@lusi.on.ca 

 

Respectfully Submitted,  

 

 
 

Dereck Paul 

President and CEO 

Lakefront Utilities Inc.  

 

Cc: Adam Giddings, CPA CA, Director of Regulatory Finance 

Cc: Michael R. Buonaguro – counsel to the Applicant 

Cc: Manuela Ris-Schofield – consultant to the Applicant 

mailto:agiddings@lusi.on.ca
mailto:dpaul@lusi.on.ca

